Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626, Benton City, WA 99320

509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
June 29, 2020
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 8 am.
In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Director Jeff Tarr, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Dianne Andrews. 
Visitors: John & Ekaterina Selwood
1. June9, 2020 Meeting Minutes.
A motion was made to approve. All in favor. Approved.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

	Warrant 2020-16
	$23,284.84

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	Total
	$23,284.84


Motion to approve the above-referenced warrants and voucher, all in favor. Approved. 
3.  Administrative Report:
· Audit is proceeding. 
· Schroeder Law – sent us a letter acknowledging final close of all Coalition business and stating our balance due was zero. 

· Louderbeck invoice dispute – No show.

· Selwood invoice dispute – Stated they opened the valves per the fall newsletter, blew out their lines and left valves open until they received the March newsletter.  Water was turned on March 23, there were below freezing temps on March 26 and when they opened their valves on April 1 it was broken. 
Board’s position is the valves froze in the fall before the Selwood’s opened and blew out their lines. Moved to have the repair fee stand. 
· Daymon invoice dispute – No show. 
3. Maintenance Report:
· Currently running at 27 cfs. Haven’t hit 30 yet this year.
· Flushing lines, cleaning PRV’s.

· La Buena Vida – Completely finished.  Final bill from TTAP was $15___.  We have a bond of $5k and will bill La Buena Vida for the balance. 
· New fridge, stove and hood installed into rental.  First replacement in 18 years. Will need to replace flooring at some point.
· Have surplus equipment for sale.  2003 Ford Utility Truck, details?  Comps are around $5k will begin listing at $6500

· Bonneville Power Admin – received a foreclosure letter from the County and their attorney called. Attorney kept calling it an “easement,” want the water turned off and want the penalties and interest removed.  Ed made clear to him that it is not an easement but owned property by them. Also, that they would need to put in writing that they want the water rights removed permanently to have future charges stopped. BPA did acknowledge we do have the right to bill them. Attorney will discuss with BPA.
· Hwy 225 & Ida repair – 2 bad blow off valves, got 1 shut off and water is back on.  Want to eliminate the valve after water season but will require digging 12 feet deep. 

4. Executive Session: none
Director Tyler Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9 am.
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